
 Audit had 7 findings, and the District was listed as a “going concern” (Audit finding #1: Fund 
balance and historical structural deficit raises substantial doubt about the District’s ability to 
continue as a going concern) 

�x Fund Balance Reserve averaging 7.4% over the three-year reporting period (The median 3-year 
average Fund Balance Reserve reported by California community colleges in the 2022 Annual 
Fiscal Report was 24.8%) 

�x Average net operating revenue ratio was negative (-1.2%) for the three-year reporting period 

�x Deficits averaged -$1.9M over the three-year reporting period 

�x Salaries and benefits averaged 92% of total expenditures for the three-year reporting period 

�x Full-time equivalent students (FTES) declined 38% over the three-year reporting period 

�x Other Post-Employment Benefits (OPEB) trust only 18.3% funded (The median OPEB funding 
reported by California community colleges in the 2022 Annual Fiscal Report was 54.9%)  



has eliminated all negative fund balances and made a $4M OPEB contribution (OPEB service cost) to 
reduce the unfunded liability. Based on the College’s financial position and the above actions, the 
District believes it has addressed the prior year’s audit findings.      

The Board-approved 2022-23 budget continues the College’s momentum in becoming fiscally stable and 
sustainable. The current year budget is balanced with additional funding for unforeseen contingencies 
to reduce the risk of deficit spending. The budget also includes another $4M OPEB contribution (OPEB 
service cost) to continue the reduction of the unfunded liability. The 2022-23 budget includes 


